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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, April 11, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Speaker: Jo Ann Means, Vice President
	24 members
1 speaker
1 CMPD officers

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:32pm
President Doss opened the meeting by noting that the guest speakers from the District Attorney’s office had called to reschedule their appearance for May’s meeting.
Neighborhood Updates

Grower-to-Table Farmers’ Market at Marion Diehl Rec Center
Observing that our CMPD Community Service officer had not yet arrived, Marty began the night’s agenda by reading an announcement sent to him from the Marion Diehl Recreation Center Therapeutic Recreation Specialist.

“Good afternoon, Mr. Doss – 

I work with the Therapeutic Recreation Section of Mecklenburg County Park & Recreation Dept. We are working on starting a small, local grower-to-table farmers’ market – called “Garden 2 You” – at the Marion Diehl Recreation Center, to provide fresh, local produce for patrons of MDC and the Senior Center; and for the surrounding neighborhood. Some of the produce and plants at the market will be grown by participants in the Gifted Gardeners class for adults with disabilities. 

Funds raised by the Garden 2 You market will benefit the TR Summer Day Camp Scholarship Fund, through the Partners for Parks Foundation. I am trying to make contact with gardeners in our community, to see if they will be interested is supporting this effort by donating produce or plants for the market – the first planned date is an “attention getter” on May 27, and the full market will begin in the early fall. We are also seeking a volunteer to act as a market manager. 

I’ll be happy to provide more details and answer any questions – please let me know if there are others I need to contact.

Thank you very much! Best regards,

Karen B. Howard, LRT/CTRS

Therapeutic Recreation Specialist                                            Mecklenburg County Park & Recreation Dept.

2219 Tyvola Road                                    Charlotte, NC   28210                                      Office: 704-432-4325”
[Note:  Karen will give a brief heads-up at the May HOA Meeting!]
HOA Dues Solicitation Tests:  Results plus Dues Survey of Attendees
President Doss then turned the meeting over to Vice President Jo Ann Means to review the results of an HOA dues solicitation test conducted in selected areas of Madison Park.  The test comprised three formats:  a postcard mailing, a two-sided letter / application mailing and a door-to-door delivery of the two-sided letter.  While the postcard had limited space to urge neighbors to go online and fill out an application, the letter provided space to include enhanced visualizations in color of the accomplishments of the HOA:  National Night Out, neighborhood sign identification project/matching grant, etc.  Marty injected at this point that the two-side letter with application on the back garnered the greatest positive dues-paid results.  [The timing and expense of a mass mailing of the two-sided letter/application will be taken up by the HOA Board at a later time.]
In a direct attempt to further refine why neighbors pay or do not pay dues, Ms. Means distributed a three-question survey to the membership in attendance at tonight’s meeting.  For dues paying members in attendance the survey wanted to know how each neighbor might encourage other neighbors to join them in paying dues.  For non-paying members the survey asked whether dues were too high or if they felt that there was little say in how the funds were spent or if paying dues meant that they had to follow (obey) what the HOA said (in that sense, not understanding that the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association is a completely voluntary association and that our HOA has NO restricted covenants.  We do encourage participation and payment of our $20 dollar annual dues by residents living in our boundaries so that we can continue to make Madison Park a Great Place to live for everyone).  The final section allowed residents to make suggestions or provide feedback on what they liked or didn’t like about what we do.   About 20 attendees turned in the survey.  Anonymity in submitting answers was offered but not required.   The results have been gathered and will be shared at a future meeting.  Thanks to everyone that participated in providing us feedback.  
[President Doss noted the arrival of Officer Hairston and turned the meeting over to him.]
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 3/10/2011 to 4/9/2011.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 900 E. Woodlawn – Traffic stop, marijuana found, suspect arrested for attempting to sell and distribute controlled substance


(3/17)
b. 5400 Baker – Traffic stop, driving with suspended license, drug paraphernalia found in vehicle








(4/07)

c. 5200 Furman – Communicating threats, victim and suspect know one another











(4/09)

Neighborhood Updates (cont.)

Sedgefield Middle School:  Discussions with Like-Minded Neighborhood
President Martin Doss and Director Jarrett Hunt met with Blake Brookshire and Meg McElwain on Monday evening 3/28/11 at their request to discuss the promotion and strengthening of neighborhood schools by neighborhood groups.  They had learned of Madison Park’s efforts to support Pinewood Elementary and HOA-supported initiatives with the CMS Board of Education to seek a change in the high school boundary to Myers Park or South Meck from Harding University High School in the future.

The Sedgefield neighborhood is zoned for Sedgefield Elementary, Sedgefield Middle, and Myers Park.  Madison Park shares their assignment zone for middle school, Sedgefield Middle.   Both neighborhoods share a common vision of focusing our efforts on our elementary schools.  Director Stacy Raynor communicated his experiences and information on schools, school boundaries/zones and the school board via e-mails as he was unable to meet at the scheduled time.  

Madison Central Park:  Meeting with Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor (3/22)
President Doss met with Lisa and Stacy to go over the application for the Madison Central Park Matching Grant.   Lisa and Stacy have put in a lot of work on the project as well as the application for the matching grant.  The Board of the HOA expresses its sincere and deep appreciation to Lisa and Stacy for their time and stalwart dedication to the park-building project.  HOA Treasurer Cheryl Furr worked on application documents required from the HOA for the application.  The Board of the HOA also expresses its thanks to Cheryl for her efforts.   Way to go Lisa, Stacy and Cheryl.
On Friday, April 1st, Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor submitted the matching grant application to the City of Charlotte Neighborhood Development which totaled more than 170 pages.  

Park Road Corridor Study:  A Report on Meeting #2 (3/24) by Jo Ann Means, HOA VP, Representing Madison Park
Ms. Means noted in her opening remarks that the study encompasses traffic, pedestrian and beautification problems, opportunities and concerns along Park Road from its intersection at Kenilworth Avenue to its intersection at Woodlawn Road.  The Charlotte Department of Transportation (CDOT) is conducting and facilitating the study.  The Sedgefield and Freedom Park HOA’s are the lead “stakeholders” in the study with surrounding neighborhoods recognized as collateral “users” of the corridor.
CDOT took a very interactive approach with the citizen-participants of the study.  Tables and maps were set up and participants were asked to identify specific spots along Park Road (by placing a sticky dot on a map) where they had concerns with regard to safety, traffic flow (or lack thereof) or beautification.  CDOT designated specific tables for specific categories – beautification issues at one table, traffic flow issues at another.

Where the clusters appeared, CDOT asked what were the problems, observations and possible solutions for implementation now or in the future.  Examples of issues and opportunities germane to the entire corridor:  lack of dedicated left turn lanes at intersections already controlled by traffic lights (e.g., Hillside Ave, Marsh Road), putting Park Road on a “road diet” a la East Blvd, reversible “third” lane during morning and evening rush hours, clean up and widen and relocate telephone poles from sidewalks along the corridor and adding more crosswalks.  Examples of specific concerns within the corridor:  increasing the safety of executing a u-turn at Park Road and Woodlawn and addressing traffic congestion in the area of Holy Trinity Catholic middle school during morning rush hour.  The next and final meeting of the Park Road Corridor study is scheduled for Thursday, May 12th at 6:00pm.  Contact Jo Ann Means (704 975-3916) for details.
Keep Charlotte Beautiful:  Rose Garden at Old Pinewood Elementary
Madison Park resident Lisa Charde, President Martin Doss, Director Matt Magnasco, and Director Richard Akers met with 3 members of Keep Charlotte Beautiful on Saturday, March 26th.  They discussed Madison Park’s request that Keep Charlotte Beautiful select the Rose Garden at Madison Central Park at Pinewood as their competitive prize winning entry for this years Neighborhood Adoption program.    Madison Park is one of 3 finalists being considered.
On April 4th Lisa Charde received word from Keep Charlotte Beautiful late in the afternoon that Madison Park’s application was indeed selected as the winner of the “2011 Adopt-A-City Neighborhood” competition. The Rose Garden which stands in front of the site of the old Pinewood Elementary school will get a substantial facelift!  

Volunteers, keep Saturday, May 21st on your calendars open to help weed, mulch, and polish a wonderfully fragrant jewel in our neighborhood.   Those able to help are requested to meet at 9 am at the site.  Save your old newspapers and bring them to the site to use for weed block.   Keep Charlotte Beautiful will provide coffee, juice, water and donuts for volunteers.  Please bring your rake, shovel, and wear gloves.   This project will be divided into two work days.  The May 21st date and a 2nd date in the fall of 2011.  
CDOT Meeting (3/29)

President Doss met with Chip Gallup with CDOT to check out sight lines and discuss the location of the sign for Madison Central Park at Pinewood Elementary.  Chip went back to his office to check the suggested right-of-way plots along Seneca Place.

CDOT Meeting (3/30)
President Doss again met with Chip Gallup of CDOT in the morning at the planned site of Madison Central Park at Pinewood Elementary to measure the right-of-way from the center of Seneca Place.  That stretch of Seneca Place has a 30 foot right-of-way from the center of the road.   A location was chosen during the meeting for the Park’s new sign.   The sign will be a scaled-up version in shape and color of the current Madison Park topper signs.   Chip mailed a right-of-way encroachment letter later that morning.  The letter will be signed in line with the procedures followed by the HOA for every location where a freestanding Madison Park Neighborhood Identification sign was placed in the City’s right-of-ways during the construction phase of last year’s matching grant.    

Symposium Presenter Rehearsal:  Times 3 3/30, 4/6 and 4/11
President Doss met with other symposium presenters 3 times to go over their presentations for the Neighborhood Symposium being held on Saturday, April 16th.  Madison Park was asked to present “How to Stage a National Night Out Street Party.”   Presenters have a precise amount of time within which they are required to complete their presentations.

Anyone can register for the Neighborhood Symposium.  The event is always free and includes breakfast and lunch for those who register in advance.   Details are on the HOA web site and include a link to the Symposium’s registration web site.  This year’s event was being held in conjunction with Charlotte Clean and Green and Sensoria at CPCC.   Even if you can’t make the morning symposium stop by Madison Park’s outdoor tent and say hello at the festival in the afternoon.
Event Planning Expertise Shared with Steele Oaks-Barddock Green HOA (4/7)
President Doss met with Ayana Moreland and Debbie Kincaid board members of the Steele Oaks--Braddock Green HOA located in southwest Charlotte.  Their community is going to submit an application for a Matching Grant in order to stage a Crime Watch Block Party.  Ms. Moreland and Ms. Kincaid wanted some tips and advice from Madison Park given the success of our HOA in obtaining a Matching Grant for Madison Park’s celebration of National Night Out in 2008.   They felt they could learn some tips that worked for us that they could duplicate for their event. 
Articles of Incorporation:  Posted On-Line
The Articles of Incorporation of the Homeowners’ Association of Madison Park have been uploaded to the HOA web site.  Look for them under the Join Madison Park HOA heading.    Thanks to Cheryl Furr for scanning them in and sending them over to be posted. 

Sidewalk on Farmbrook:  Repaired after Call to Media
A resident had a concern with a split sidewalk in the 5400 block of Farmbrook and called the WBTV consumer hotline.  President Doss stepped in and contacted CDOT on behalf of the resident after learning of the issue.  The resident said she had attempted to go through 311 but did not see any results.    [Please note that sidewalk issues can be entered via a call to 311.  There is also an on-line option at the 311 website to make a report under “Codes” on the drop down menus.]  If you run into a situation where you don’t see any action let us know and we will try and contact someone to help within the city.    Later that day the resident contacted President Doss (on 4/4) to let him know that work was beginning on the repair of the sidewalk.
Note the City’s follow up with President Doss:
“This would not be a “sidewalk program” issue.  This is one for Street Maintenance since it is repair.  We’re on top of it.  If you find other locations, you can always call 311 (report through City website) or e-mail me.   It’s always my pleasure to help out.  “

   

Doreen Szymanski

Charlotte Department of Transportation

Public Service & Communications Division Manager

704-336-7527

Nationwide Recognition of Madison Park by NeighborhoodLink.com
Madison Park was the featured neighborhood website on NeighborhoodLink.com during March 2011.  As a Featured Community, Madison Park received national exposure every time an internet surfer accessed the NeighborhoodLink.com home page.  Note the website developer’s remarks below:
Madison Park HOA in Charlotte, NC
The Madison Park Homeowners Association in Charlotte, NC has been using Neighborhood Link for over 7 years.

In the welcome message on their website they state: "Madison Park Homeowner's Association is all about neighbors helping neighbors. The association exists to ensure that the quality of life and the appearance of our community is maintained to high standards."

Marty Doss—the president of the HOA and in charge of their website—has done a great job using all of the tools that Neighborhood Link provides. Learn more and visit Madison Park HOA.

Earth Day is April 21st / Free Shredding Event

Rain or shine Ballantyne Corporate Park Earth Day

Also Free Secure Shredding by BBB and CMPD and free electronic recycling by ecyclesecure.  near the Brixhan tent until 1 PM.   Trucks will be off Brisam Hill drive.   See the HOA website for all the details on the official flier. 

Message from City Councilman Andy Dulin (4/8)
[Note:  City Council meets on most Monday nights so he can never attend our monthly meetings outside of 1 or 2 in the summer months.] 
Sorry to miss this meeting.
Please tell the group I said hello.
Regards,
Andy
Treasurer’s Report
Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of April 11, the HOA has $3,288.21 in its bank account with all bills paid.   80 members have paid their dues for 2011. That number continues to increase weekly as more and more neighbors pay their dues.  Thank You.   Showmars Emerywood location continues to prepay its support of National Night Out 2011.  During March, the HOA received another $80 from Showmars with contributions to date totaling $640.  Thank You Showmars!  
We continue to seek sponsors for our National Night Out event on 8/2/11.  If you know of a business or perhaps own a business and wish to take part in the Madison Park National Night Out the largest National Night Out in Charlotte contact us at once at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com   
New Business
OPEN DISCUSSION:  None
President Doss mentioned that he was trying to obtain an update regarding the Miracle Field’s installation within the Queen’s University Sports Complex at Marion Diehl Park?  At the time of the meeting he had not received a response from Mr. Bill Nichols with Queens. 
New Members/First Time Attendees
One member in attendance reported this meeting as her first.
Adjournment

7:59pm

